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Memorial Field gets new score board
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Although the new baseball scoreboard 
has been up at Memorial Field since the 
spring season, Fontanelle Hybrids repre-
sentatives formally presented the grant used 
to buy it to the Booster Club on July 3.

Michael Dorn and Kurt Wilson with Fon-

tanelle presented the F.O.C.U.S. grant to 
the club in a small ceremony at the field. In 
attendance were several City of Goodland 
employees who had installed the scoreboard 
during baseball season.

The scoreboard grant was one of 91 

F.O.C.U.S. grants awarded this year. The 
grants have a maximum of $5,000.

Fontenelle is a regional seed branch of 
Monsanto based in Fremont, Neb.

The group present at the grant presentation for the new baseball scoreboard at Memorial Field included Michael Dorn 
and Kurt Wilson with Fontanelle; Terry Smith, Kenton Keith, Lucas Wolak and Dennis Fyfe from the City of Goodland; and 
Gary and Deb Smith, Rodney and Roxann Kling and Brice Kesler of KLOE.

Band students to attend camp
Goodland High School band students 

Chantel Coates and Jacob Schnabel have 
been chosen to attend  the 29th Annual 
Kansas Masonic All-State High School 
Marching Band Camp from Tuesday, July 
24, to Saturday, July 28, at Emporia State 
University.

Coates plays the flute and Schnabel the 
trombone.

The five day band camp features the top 

high school musicians from across the state 
of Kansas. Marching and musical instruc-
tions are under the direction of Nathan Gay 
and his Emporia State band staff. Band 
camp ends with performances in the Shrine 
Bowl parade in the morning and a pre-game 
and half time performance at the Kansas 
East-West Shrine Bowl Football game on 
Saturday evening, July 28.

The marching band is a project of the 

Kansas Masonic Foundation. Sponsor-
ship for Coates and Schnabel is paid by the 
Goodland Masonic Lodge. 

The money left after the expenses for 
the camp is donated to the Kansas Masonic 
Cancer Research Institute located at the 
University of Kansas Medical Center in 
Kansas City. The net proceeds from the 
East-West Shrine Bowl Game are donated 
to the Shriner’s Hospitals for Children.

Chantel Coates and Jacob Schnabel played their instrumen-
tal solos that they played at competition at the Junior/Senior 
Recital held on Sunday, May 6, at the First Christian Church 
sponsored by the Goodland Federated Music Club.
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